
 

  

Misc. Notes 

Lost & Found                                                                             
There are several items in the lost & found box in the Elementary Office. If your child is missing a sweatshirt, 

water bottle, hat, glove, etc. please stop in a have a look through the box. 

Winter is Coming 
As we enter the winter weather season the following is where to find information on Corsica-Stickney school 
day changes in case of weather. The first notification systems to get the change about the school day is KELO-
TV and KSFY-TV. Using the internet you can log onto http://www.keloland.com and check the school closeline 
or just watch the scroll lines on both of these TV Stations.  The school will also attempt to notify 
parents/guardians by the telephone and email via the School Messenger System."  Other Stations notified 
will be Q107/KOOL98/ KMIT/KDLT/WNAX. 
 

Just a reminder as the weather turns colder to please have your children dressed appropriately for the 

current weather.  Our recesses are generally outside, so on cold days they will need hats, gloves, scarves, 

boots and coats, etc. 

In the case where there is a 10:00am start, there will be NO breakfast served that day and if it is a Pre-school 

or Little Stars day there will NOT be MORNING classes for them.  

 

                                  Yearbook Info                       
Corsica-Stickney yearbooks will be on sale starting Friday October 21st until November 4th.  The yearbooks will 

cost $35. If a student would like to print their name on the book cover the cost is $40. Students in grades 7-

12 usually order their books at school.  If an elementary student or adult would like to purchase a book feel 

free to call the Corsica-Stickney High School at 946-5475 or email Tina Strid at tina.strid@k12.sd.us.  

Yearbooks are expected to arrive in August 2017 and they will be distributed at the beginning of the school 

year. 
The yearbook staff appreciates the businesses in both communities that have supported the yearbook by 

purchases in the past. We will be sending out letters for ads to businesses again this year.  If you do not 

receive an ad letter by November 1st, and would like to place an ad please feel free to email myself at the 

address above or call the Corsica-Stickney High School. Again, we appreciate the generous support of the 

community and businesses. 
Corsica-Stickney Yearbook Staff 

Christina Strid Advisor 
 

Veteran’s Day Programs 
We will be having a program at the Stickney campus at 10:00am and one at the Corsica campus at 2:00pm 

November 

2016 

http://www.keloland.com/
mailto:tina.strid@k12.sd.us


 

 

 

 

  

Cherie Sauvage instructing volunteers 

on the Stop, Drop and Roll procedure. 

Pastor Dan assisting students on the inner 

working of one of the fire trucks.  

Stickney Firemen answering questions on the 

fire truck equipment. 

 

The Stickney Volunteer Fire 

Department visited the 

Elementary school again 

this year giving talks, letting 

students try on the 

firefighting equipment and 

checking out the fire trucks. 

Ben Matzner posing with the first grade class. 

Pastor Dan & Norvil Dykstra answering 

questions from the students. Trying on 

some of the equipment. 

Ben Matzner in full gear posing 

with some of the first graders. 

Fire Safety Week 



 

 

  

               The Corsica-Stickney Oral Interpretation Team                                                               
 We placed second overall at the CBH Oral Interpretation contest that was held on October 11 at DWU.  

Seventh grader Megan Strid placed 6th in Poetry and third in Oratory. Seventh grader Colin Pennings placed 6th in 
Humorous. Eighth Grader Corbin Van Zee placed 2nd in Oratory. Seventh graders Jacob Woerner and Emily Wehri as 
well as eighth graders Kassidy Watters, Taryn Rexwinkel, and Corbin Van Zee placed 4th in Reader’s Theatre under 
the direction of senior Keeley Rexwinkel. Freshmen Jenna Bamberg and Carly Lagge placed 5th in Duets. Sophomore 
Christian Clairmont placed 6th in Serious Prose. Junior Cameo Irwin placed 5th in Serious Prose. Sophomore Christian 
Clairmont and senior Alyee Weerheim placed 2nd in Duets.      The District tournament will be on November 2nd.  
 

 

                                                                           Quiz Bowl Team 

C/S High School is once again participating in the quiz bowl. Our members this year are Sam Schumacher, Landon 

DeBoer, Clayton Menning, Hannah Matzner, and Keeley Rexwinkel. Following is a link to the website with the 

brackets if anyone wants to follow our team:  http://www.q107radio.com/quizbowl/bracket/. Competition begins 

on Oct. 17th vs. Wessington Springs. The Championship rounds will be held at the Pepsi Cola Theatre of Preforming 

Arts in Mitchell on January 4, 2017. 

http://www.q107radio.com/quizbowl/bracket/


 

  

The Lady Jags in action on the volleyball 

court. Action shots courtesy of Jennifer 

VanGorp, group photos from Tina Strid. 

1-Haley Keizer, 2-Lexi Tilton 3-Hannah 

Matzner, 4-Courtney Menning, 5-Bridget 

Burke, 6-Brooke Wieczorek, 7-Cameo 

Irwin. Bottom-Introduction line-up. 
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The Jaguar football team rocking and rolling. 

1-kickoff time, 2-Cordell rambling along, 3-

Landon, 4-the Jags getting the job done,  5-

Landon on the move again, 6-Cordell carrying 

the pigskin again , 7-Cordell leading the way 

for Bryce,  

      

                     

8-Landon handing off to Clayton, 9-Hunter 

making the tackle, 10-team pic. The Jags are 

undefeated going into the playoffs. 
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Action shots courtesy of Jennifer VanGorp, group photo by Mark’s Photographic Images.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The CSHS Marching Band at the Chamberlain Festival 

The Music Department is in full swing 

preparing for the upcoming Christmas 

Concerts. Mark your calendars as you are not 

going to want to miss this year’s programs, 

our own dynamic duo, Mr.  & Mrs. Davis, 

have some exciting things planned. The 7-12 

Concert will be held in Corsica on November 

29th at 7pm. The Elementary Concert will be 

held in Stickney on December 1st at 7pm. 



 

 

  

2nd Graders 

Pumpkin Jars 

Mrs. Hosman’s 2nd 

Graders painted old jars 

orange and transformed 

them into cute Jack-O-

Lantern decorations for 

Halloween. Insert a tea 

light and they’re ready 

for a twinkling treat. 

What do you get if you 

take an old quart jar, a 

little tape and some white 

paint??? Ghosts of course! 

Mrs. Koch’s class painted 

jars to create some scary 

ghost projects in art class. 

Add a tea light and they’re 

ready for Halloween! 

3rd Graders Ghost Jars 



  



 

 

 

  

4th Graders were challenged to think of a new nickname for South Dakota. After brainstorming possible 

names, each student chose a nickname, did research, and made a poster explaining their choice. It was very 

interesting to see the various ideas they came up with along with drawings to go along with their new 

nicknames. 

                   Below is a sample of the cute spiders and their webs that the 4th graders made in art class. 



 

 

 

  

Whatever Floats 

Your Boat 

5th Graders Make Boats                              

What things do you need to 

consider when making something 

float? Those were the questions 

that the fifth grade students 

needed to answer as they created a 

raft made from clay. Coming up 

with an idea of what it should look 

like, but actually making it float 

with pennies inside was a whole 

different matter. The students 

made changes to their rafts as they 

discussed and observed what was 

wrong. As they worked, they 

discovered ways that the raft could 

be improved so that it would float. 

Creating solutions to a problem 

help the students develop good 

problem solving skills. 

 



 

 

 

  

Below: Guidance Counselor, Mrs. Slaba had 

the students make posters about friendship 

and how to be a good friend and reduce 

bullying. 

Book buddies in Grades 

2 & 6 took a trip to visit 

the pumpkin patch and 

pick out their favorite 

pumpkins. 

      1st Grade- Brown Bear, Black Bear  

Fifty years ago, Bill Martin Jr. and Eric Carle collaborated on their first book 

together, Brown Bear, Black Bear, What Do You See? Since then, Brown Bear has 

become a favorite for generations. The first grade class found many more books 

in their classroom that were written and illustrated by Eric Carle. Mrs. Guenther 

also let us borrow her collection. We ate Teddy Grahams and sang “We’re Going 

on a Bear Hunt”. Below is a pic of the first graders that brought a variety of Teddy 

Bears to school to celebrate the 50th Anniversary of Brown Bear! (not pictured is 

Lexi Gerlach). 



 

 

 

A
rt

w
or

k 

3rd Graders made “sequence of 

events” bats and posters showing the 

changes from summer to fall.  

         2nd Graders added orange spokes and yellow facial 

features to black paper to make Jack-O-Lanterns. They also 

made some awesome scarecrows. 

   1st Graders made some spooky bats, some fall   

 “hand-tree” projects, and some apples 

 with gummy worms in them.  
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Artwork 

 

5th Graders made some really neat trees as well. 

The Kindergarten class made some funky green and 

black Frankensteins and some awesome spooky ghosts. 


